

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

December 9, 2022

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 kbaldwin@rc.com

RE: **PETITION NO. 1546** – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless petition for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed installation of a wireless telecommunications facility and associated equipment on the roof of an existing academic building on the southwest portion of the Trinity College campus, located at 300 Summit Street, Hartford, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your request for an extension of time to respond to the Council's interrogatories for the above-referenced petition for a declaratory ruling dated December 8, 2022.

Pursuant to Section 16-50j-22a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, the Council hereby grants the request for an extension of time to December 16, 2022.

Sincerely,

Melanie Bachman Executive Director

Mulia Hal

MB/IN/laf

## Robinson+Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts and New York

December 8, 2022

## Via Electronic Mail

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 1546 – Petition of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Declaratory Ruling on the Need to Obtain a Siting Council Certificate for the Installation of a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 300 Summit Street, Hartford, Connecticut

Request for Extension of Time to Submit Interrogatory Responses

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On behalf of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless, I hereby respectfully request an extension of time to file responses to the Siting Council's Interrogatories until December 16, 2022.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd